SUPERVISORS MEETING

Meeting of April 18, 2007
CALL TO ORDER

ROLL CALL
Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Kenneth Joseph, Joseph Hubbard, Gary Hursey, Deputy Clerk Deborah Allsup, Attorney Alex Libell, and Recorder Debbie Dawson.

Others present: Gary Fohne, Gerard Helldoerfer 
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES

Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor as presented and Joseph Hubbard seconded the motion. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.

SENIOR REPORT


The next Senior Committee meeting will be April 25th. 
YOUTH REPORT

Kenneth Joseph reported that the Youth Committee meeting Monday night April 16th had the best attendance so far.  Kenneth Joseph reported that the Annual Fishing Derby will be held on June 2nd at the O’Fallon Sportsman Lake. Pool party at the O’Fallon City Pool is July 15th.Kenneth Joseph reported that they need to talk to 8th graders to see if they would be interested in joining the Youth Committee next year. A discussion on being in the Mayfest Parade this year, no decision was made at this time. Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve Steve Davis, Jr. as a junior Youth Committee member and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.

PLANNING

Joseph Hubbard reported that there is a meeting at the St. Clair County Building on May 7th.

AFTER PROM


The next After Prom meeting will be held next Tuesday, April 24th at 6:30 p.m., they are looking for volunteers to help out. They are looking to sell about 2500 tickets to the After Prom. U S Bank will donate a little gift pack to everyone and there is some other donations coming in. Gary Hursey stated that they need more donations.
TRUSTEES


None
SUPERVISORS REPORT


Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the Financial Packets of March as presented and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.

Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the Hall Rental use for Steeplechase for April 26th and seconded by Glenn Loyet. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried. 

Supervisor Gary Ahle introduced Phyllis Allen and Steve Heffein from the Food Pantry before the Highway Commissioner meeting. Phyllis Allen wanted to say thanks for inviting them here to the meeting. She was here ready to move into the new building. Joseph Hubbard asked if they had good publicity, anything on an Open House or ribbon cutting. Phyllis Allen stated that she is getting a hold of the O’Fallon Progress and maybe the Belleville News Democrat for any publicity and is also inviting Wyvetter Younge. Supervisor Gary Ahle told Phyllis she needs to contact Todd at the O’Fallon Progress when they are ready to move in and she said she planned to. Gary Hursey told her that he hopes it works good for them. Steve Heffein stated that they may need a key to the gate because they shop for the Food Pantry on Saturdays. Supervisor Gary Ahle said that would not be a problem. They both said thanks again for everything the Township is doing.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the Food Pantry will open early May.
NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the O’Fallon Chamber of Commerce & the O’Fallon Progress holding the 31st Annual Awards Banquet honoring distinguished citizens of O’Fallon, Friday, April 27th at 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. at the Katy Cavins Community Center.

Supervisor Gary Ahle read the O’Fallon Chamber of Commerce up coming events for the rest of April. April 19th & 20th Open House for Ace Hardware, 600 Southview Plaza from 6-8 p.m., April 19th Groundbreaking for GSC Federal Credit Union, 1119 S. Lincoln at 10:00 a.m., April 20th Next Business Over Breakfast Meeting at the Public Safety Building at 7:30 a.m. given by Goddard School, April 26th next Business After Hours sponsored by the Bank of Edwardsville & FGM Architects-Planners, 1177 North Green Mount Rd.,O’Fallon. 


Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the O’Fallon Township High School invites us to an Open House in honor of May being National Preservation Month at the St. Louis City Hall in St. Louis, Missouri.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that he wanted to say thanks to Bill Peach and his men for helping him with the voting supplies and Debbie Allsup for taking lunches to 17 precincts.

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS

                                                  Town Fund                     $9,200.96
                                                  General Assistance           2,489.71
Gary Hursey made a motion to approve the bills and the additional bills of the Supervisor as presented and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.
PUBLIC INPUT

Kenneth Joseph wanted to remind everyone of the meeting tomorrow night in St. Libory.

Kenneth Joseph made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:40 P.M.

                                                               Respectfully submitted by:

                                                               Orval H. Schloemann

                                                               Town Clerk

